Planning  Board of the Village of Aurora

Aurora, New York  13026
Draft Minutes of the Special Meeting held at 9:05 am on December 7, 2012

The Planning Board held a special meeting on this date for the sole purpose of looking at the SEQR question concerning the Wells College application to install an LP gas tank behind their maintenance building. 

Present were Chair Gil, Pat Foser and Grace Bates. 

Chair Gil opened the meeting by apologizing for having called the meeting, saying that if it had not been her fault, she would not have done so. She noted that at the November meeting, in the discussion about whether SEQR was required for this project, she and other PB members had agreed that a SEQR was not required according to information received at the County Planning SEQR workshop last spring. However, in a phone call on December 6 to verify that with Nick Colas at the County Planning office, she learned the opposite: if the action is a Type II Action, deemed to have little or no impact, then the PB still needs officially to declare it a Type II Action. Hence the need for the special meeting.

The PB looked at the kinds of actions listed as Type I and agreed that the proposed action does not fall into any of those categories. Bates moved that the PB declare the proposed project a Type II Action; the motion was seconded by Foser. There being no further discussion, the vote was called and all present (Bates, Foser and Gil) voted in favor. The project proposed in Application # 12-20 is declared a Type II Action. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:18 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Gil, Chair

Planning Board of the Village of Aurora

